
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been amazing to see so many parents and carers in school this half term, either volunteering to 
help or to come in and watch the childrenõs performances.  Guildford Shakespeare Company joined Year 
Five for a series of workshops to create their own performance of a Midsummer Nightõs Dream. It was 
wonderful to see so much support and the children certainly appreciated the large audience.  Year 4 
class assemblies were also a privilege to watch.  Feedback was fabulous and the acting, singing and cos-
tumes were enjoyed by all. 

On Monday, Mr van Vuuren took our Science Fair winners to the Royal Holloway College in Egham, which 
proved to be our most successful ever!  Please do read the separate report and congratulations to every-
one who took part, you were an absolute credit to our school. 

We have also had our annual òDelightó book fair, where the children could choose two books for them-
selves, at no cost.  Once again the attendance after school was incredible, with a huge number of books 
being purchased ð thank you. 

In the run up to the Easter break we have also had our annual Chocolate Raffle, organised by Miss Hick-
ling, with all proceeds going to our school fund which subsidises events for our children.  A big thank you 
to the staff for donating the chocolate prizes.  

Clubs begin w/c 29th April and we have a wide range of exciting activities for the children to enjoy this Sum-
mer term. Most clubs are run by teachers and learning support assistants ð thank you to everyone for provid-
ing these enrichment opportunities. Do look at the website for all key diary dates.  

Your cooperation and support with providing HEALTHY snacks for your children at breaktimes, avoiding all 
products with nuts, is greatly appreciated. We have a child and a member of staff with a serious nut allergy 
in school, so we need to be extra vigilant.  

As part of our continued mission to teach children how to stay safe on the internet, do continue to look at 
our website. There are ideas for parents about keeping your child safe when they're using the internet, social 
net-works, apps, games and more.   We also have children who are now E-Safety ambassadors, working close-
ly with Mr Bennett, to ensure that everyone continues to be alert to the importance of E-Safety. 

We are busy planning our Summer Fayre which will be hosted at Lorraine Infant School, from 3.30pm on Fri-
day 14th June . If you would like to help us in any way with the fayre, do let the office know.  

I do hope you have a restful and enjoyable Easter break. 
Yours faithfully 

 

 

     

Sarah Nottrodt, Head of School 
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Sport at Cordwalles 
SHPSSA fixturesñApril & May 2019 

Next term, we have a number of exciting SHPSSA (Surrey Heath Primary Schools Sports Association) 
events in which we are participating.  With the change in season, new sports have been included in 
the programme including rounders, cricket and athletics.  If your child is chosen to take part, please 
make sure you return the permission form as quickly as possible including the confirmation of who is 
collecting your child from school or the venue.   

Year 3&4 Girls County Football Finals 

Year 6 Cricket Festival at Frimley Cricket Club ñTuesday 21st May 

Years 3&4 Quadkids Festival ñWednesday 22nd May 

Year 6 Netball Festival at Connaught SchoolñWednesday 6th March 

The year 6 netball team had their final round of games ending with a tournament at Connaught School 
this term. The team have worked hard all year managing to win the majority of their games while be-
ing excellent representatives of the school, always being respectful at events. The teamwork that 
everybody has shown over the term has been wonderful and we are all very proud of what they have 
achieved. Although they came up against some tough competition in the tournament, everybody en-
deavoured and continued to support each other. They all had a fun afternoon participating in a num-
ber of games before congratulating everybody that took part. It has been a pleasure to see the team 
grow over the previous terms and to see them succeeding. 

New menu  

After Easter, our new 3 week rotating menu will begin which will contain 2 new choices each day.  
This will complement the additional 2 choices that our excellent kitchen team cook each day giving 
the children plenty of opportunity to try a new meal.  The children will have been given the new men-
us this week so please do have a good look and see which meals you may like your child to eat with us.  
The cost of these meals will continue to be Ã2.30 which is payable either in cash or through ParentPay 

in advance of the meal being eaten.  If you would 
like to view the new menu online, please follow 
the link below: 

https://www2.myschoollunch.co.uk/
media/1886666/cs-primary-ss2019-menu-
leaflet.pdf 

Summer Term Clubs 

Our clubs list for next term is 
now available at 
www.clubsforschools.org. 
Please do have a good look at 
the list of activities and en-
courage your child to join in.  
We still have several spaces in  
our sports clubs such as 
Rounders, Kwik Cricket, 
Dodgeball and Ultimate Fris-
bee. 



High Ashurst residential 

Just before Half Term, some of our Year 6 children 
enjoyed their residential visit to High Ashurst near 
Dorking to experience activities such as woodland 
skills, a challenge course, ropes, a camp fire, night 
walking and climbing.  They have come back with 
wonderful stories of their trip and we wanted to 
share these with you. 

òIt is really fun, the food is really delicious 
and the rock climbing is really fun. I loved 
being a charcoal pandaó 

òI liked High Ashurst because I overcame  my fear of heights 
and I communicated more with my group.ó 

òIt was really brilliant, there were a lot of activities.ó 

High Ashurst 2020 

High Ashurst invitation letters have now been sent out to all current Year 5 children.  Please send 
your reply slips with the deposit of Ã20 to the school office by Friday 4th May to book your childõs 
place. 

òIt was so fun and the staff are so nice. Everyone should go!ó 

òI found it really fun and challenging and the colouring was gorgeous.ó 


